Mayor’s Hispanic American Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

Date:  April 25, 2011
Time:  5:00 p.m.

Present: 
Michele Snow, Secretary, Jose Paredes, Ricardo Bedoya, Idania Rojas Gropper, Nancy Alvarez-Hernandez, Rose Conry, Leon Carrero
Staff Present: Ana Andreu
Welcome:  Michelle Snow called the meeting to order, and established quorum. 
Minute Approval
A motion to approve minutes from the meeting held on March 21st, 2011 was made and seconded.  Minutes were approved by the Board.

Committee Reports
Health & Welfare – Ed Perez
Nothing to report

Public Safety – Michele De La Fuente Snow 

Nothing to report
Faith Based Community – Jose Paredes
The flyer was sent to the PIO office to add the name of the board members
Education – Idania Rojas Gropper
Scholarship subcommittee – The press release has gone out regarding the scholarship, A scholarship review subcommittee was formed.  The members on this subcommittee are Michele, Nancy, and Rose.
Posters are almost ready for distribution, and Jose has offered the radio station to promote the Scholarships and event.

Deadline for submittal for the applications is now on 5/31/11.
Event subcommittee – The dates and times are being determined for the conference call meetings. 

Action Ida will get with Angelica to try to get answers regarding the budget, if there is a contract with Hyatt and the sponsorship levels for the event.
Public Relations/Economic Development – Nancy Alvarez-Hernandez
Nancy is working with the Public Library on a business workshop totally in Spanish on Thursday, April 28th.
Cultural Events – Paul Martinez
Nothing to report
Fundraising Committee – Leon Carrero
Action Leon will provide a report of the previous fundraiser contacts.

Leon will make contact with Nelson Cuba to request assistance on the fundraising area.

Action Ana will send an e-mail to the Board members with the information regarding last year’s budget for the Luncheon, and a list of donors.
Legal/Government Affairs – Ricardo Bedoya
Nothing to report
Old Business
Board members will be sending links to Ana of those organizations they think could be beneficial to the community.
Meeting with Charlene Hill was postponed.

The board is looking for partnerships to be able to fund the study proposed by Dr. Will. Ricky stated that he is talking to the Catholic Charities board to obtain assistance with grants. 
New Business

World of Nations – Nancy asked if the board has a booth at the World of Nations.  There is not a booth for this year, but it was suggested that is something to look into for next year.

It was proposed that the board discusses the meeting time.  The 5:00 pm start time is not convenient for all members.
Tabled topics: Recognition, Directory. 
Next Meeting

Next Mayor’s Hispanic American Advisory Board Meeting will be on 5/23/11 at 5:00 p.m. Charlene Hill, Executive Director of the Jacksonville Human Rights Commission is expected to be present during this meeting.
Meeting Adjourned

Minutes Prepared by:  Ana Andreu, Administrative Assistant   
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